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June 24, 2025 

 
 

The Honorable Bill Cassidy, M.D. 
Chairman 
Committee on Health, Education, Labor and Pensions 
United States Senate 
Washington, D.C. 

RE: U.S. Occupational Safety and Health Administration Nominee David Keeling 

Dear Chairman Cassidy: 

We urge you to report favorably to the full Senate the nomination of David Keeling to serve as the 
Assistant Secretary of Labor for the Occupational Safety and Health Administration (OSHA) at the 
U.S. Department of Labor (DOL). Mr. Keeling’s confirmation would bring extensive real-world 
experience to OSHA, as he is deeply familiar with the development, implementation and oversight 
of workplace safety and health programs and policies. 

Mr. Keeling has a strong background in leading the safety and health efforts at some of the largest 
employers in the United States and has a proven track record of working with both labor and 
management in these roles. Given his background and experience, he is well suited to continue 
leading the mission of OSHA – protecting the men and women working across all industry sectors, 
including construction.  

Thank you again for your excellent leadership in having the Senate confirm qualified individuals to 
serve at the DOL – we look forward to Mr. Keeling’s name being added to that list. 

 

Sincerely, 
 

 

Kevin R. Cannon, CSP, ARM 
Sr. Director, Safety, Health & Risk Management 


